
Parkview School District 
106 W. Church Street – P.O. Box 250 

Orfordville, WI 53576 
              

 

TECHNOLOGY COMMITTEE MEETING 

PARKVIEW JR/SR HIGH SCHOOL – Little Theater 

TUESDAY, DECEMBER 10, 2012 
 

Minutes 
 

Present: Troy Knudson, Peg Harnack, David Zrout, Ambria Yates, Meagan Flood, Bill Trow, 

Steve Lutzke, Cory Knudson, Noah Lutzke, Jeffery Knudson, Shirley Vonderhar, Jan Bleicher 

 

 
1.0 MEETING CALLED TO ORDER  -  6:02 P.M. 

 

2.0 DISCUSS TECHNOLOGY PLAN 

 

2.01 Information Update On 1:1 Inservice Attended By Some Committee Members 

 Steve Lutzke distributed a memo written by Ann Buehl summarizing the 1:1 inservice 

she attended at CESA 2. The committee reviewed the summary and discussed different 

aspects of the report 

 Steve Lutzke shared information about Wheatland J1 School District’s journey to a 1:1 

environment. Wheatland is a 5K-8
th
 grade district and provides 1:1 in grades 4-8. They 

have seen many positive results including better student performance, increased school 

pride from parents and students as well as a +409,500 change in open enrollment 

revenue. 

 

2.02 Review/Revise Draft Action Plan 

 Each committee member received a draft copy of the 1:1 action plan for review. Jan 

Bleicher expressed concern that he had unanswered questions regarding the type of 

device that would be used in this plan, which groups would receive the device and the 

costs associated with the plan. Karen Strandt-Conroy shared that she felt that it was 

necessary to move forward with the 1:1 initiative right away and some of the specific 

details would evolve as we implement the plan. Steve Lutzke shared that Ben Irwin had 

identified approximately $100,000 in the budget that could be reallocated to the 1:1 

initiative and that leasing the equipment may prove to be a more affordable way to 

finance the project. Steve Lutzke also shared that the project may cost in the range of 

$250,000. Lutzke stated that his suggestion was to implement the program with 7
th
 

grade and work upward. His hope would be to provide a Ipad to all teachers and 

support staff and 7
th
 and 8

th
 grade students for the 2013-14 school year. Lutzke stated 

that at the January meeting solid numbers would be provided to show the cost of the 

implementation. 

 

2.03 Prepare Recommendation For The Board 

 Steve Lutzke shared that it was necessary to identify the cost of the project and then 

develop a specific marketing message for the board to support the approval of the 

project. The marketing component of the action plan was discussed and the 

committee decided that having input from business, agriculture, senior citizens, 

teachers, parents and students would help in expressing the urgency of this initiative. 

 

3.0   SET DATE AND TIME FOR NEXT MEETING - January 14, 6:00 Little Theater  

 

4.0  ADJOURNMENT - 7:30 P.M. 


